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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Joint Meeting with the Palm Beach County Legislative Delegation 


September 7, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on September 7, 2005, at 1:15 p.m.

Board Members present were:

Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice-Chairman William Graham (arrived at 1:20 p.m.), Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond (arrived at 2:10 p.m.) and Debra Robinson (arrived at 2:05 p.m.).

Delegation Members present were:

Senator Dave Aronberg, Senator Jeff Atwater (arrived at 2:30 p.m.), Representative Mary Brandenburg, Representative Susan Bucher, Representative Anne Gannon, Senator Ron Klein, Representative Richard Machek, Representative Irv Slosberg, and Representative Shelley Vana.

Also present were:

Superintendent Art Johnson, Delegation Executive Director Ed Chase, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Counsel to the School Board 

JulieAnn Rico-Allison and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

Mr. Lynch led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Mr. Lynch opened the session and reviewed current District information and statistics.

Dr. Johnson stressed the importance of working together to accomplish more of our goals.

Vern Crawford, Legislative Liaison, summarized the Preliminary 2006 Legislative Priorities.

Board Members and Delegation Members discussed the following topics: District Cost Differential; schools being used as shelters; portables; differences in “hurricane standards” vs. “hurricane shelters;” Class Size Reduction; transition teaching program; partnership with Palm Beach Community College for teacher recruitment; FEFP; fingerprinting; background checks; unfunded mandates; charter school accountability; after school programs; teen births in Palm Beach County; FAU funding of wellness centers; mentoring programs; and new educator support programs.  

Cindy Adair, Audit Committee Chairperson, provided Board Members and Delegation Members with a report from the Audit Committee regarding Charter Schools and summarized their  recommendations for governance.

Representative Ann Gannon requested information on the programs in place to assist with teen pregnancy.

Robert Shockly, Professor of Leadership at Florida Atlantic University, reviewed a Power Point Presentation regarding Variables Associated with Teacher Retention in Four South Florida School Districts.

Dr. Johnson stressed the difficulties of teaching and acknowledged the District needs to improve their approach to teacher retention.

At Board Members and Delegation Members request, Mr. Williams summarized the current programs in place for teacher retention.

Dr. Johnson reviewed the State Board of Education’s Educator Quality Update - Teacher Retention, Recruitment and Preparation. 

The meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

